
 

Friday 9th October 2020 

Message from the head:This week I kicked off Black History Month at Fleet with a virtual assembly for KS2. As part of our series 

of ‘inspiring people’ I decided to talk to the children about Dr Martin Luther King. At Fleet we believe that there are so many more things that 
we have in common than differences and we do all we can to celebrate difference and encourage the children to be respectful, tolerant and 
value diversity. Over the next month the children across the school will be celebrating and learning about the different aspects of Black Histo-
ry, many of which I certainly was not taught in school. While times have moved on significantly since my school days that does not mean we 
should be complacent and think there is no need for such an event. The daily news and political and societal goings on in this country and 
around the world show us now more than ever we need to ensure that our young people hear and see the positives of living and growing up 
in a diverse and tolerant society that celebrates the different cultures and backgrounds that make up school and the wider society. I encour-
age you to have conversations with your children about these things—from the youngest to the oldest in school. There are lots of great re-
sources online and on TV/radio throughout October to support you. BBC Newsround has some fabulous resources suitable for younger chil-
dren: https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/54385116  For older children, and particularly secondary age, Camden has arranged some great 
Zoom seminars that may be of interest: go to www.camdenrise.co.uk 
for more information on how to sign up. I wish you all a pleasant 
weekend and look forward to welcoming you all back on Monday.  

Individual School Photos 
Individual photos will have been sent home with 
your child this week. If you would like to purchase 
photos, please order them online by following the 
instructions of the front of the envelope. Due to 
Covid, orders should not be made via the office (as 
specified on the envelope). Orders need to be 
completed by Thursday 15th October. If your child was absent on 
photo day, there will be another opportunity in the Spring Term 
(when the photographer returns to take class and sibling photos). 
Many thanks. 

Drop offs and pick ups 
Please remember to stick to your child’s 5 minute window for drop 
offs and pick ups and remain socially distant from other families if 
you come on site. Please also leave the site promptly after you have 
dropped off to avoid this. We are a very open and welcoming school 
and we hate having to say these things but for the time being we 
need to remain vigilant.  

Star of the Week Awards 
this weeks winners... 

Well done to our ‘Stars of the Week’ 
for this week. We are very proud of 

their hard work and effort.  

Attendance Award Our Attendance Award this 

week  goes to Year 6 with 99.26% - Well done! This year’s 
whole school target is 96% - we’re currently at 96.6%. 
Thanks to you all for your efforts so far. Keep it up! 

Punctuality Award This week, our Punctuality award 

goes to Year 3 with no lates! Brilliant! 47 lates for the whole 
school—we need to improve (especially Year 4 and 6)! 

Trips and Workshops 
For the time being we are not going on any trips outside of school that 
require us to use public transport. We are making use of the local area, 
especially the Heath, as we can walk there. We have also been looking 
at alternatives to trips—online virtual workshops (such as one that 
took place this week with the British Museum) and having visitors 
come in to run workshops (ensuring that they follow all our Covid-19 
related rules to keep everyone safe - this week the October Gallery ran 
two workshops in school). Just like trips we would usually go out to, 
these workshops (whether online or in school) do cost the school mon-
ey. As our fundraising (class teas; summer fair; etc.) has been impacted 
and a number of extra costs are being incurred due to the Covid re-
strictions, we cannot offer these experiences fully from the school 
budget. We are going to be asking for voluntary contributions when 
these events are taking place as we would for a normal trip. These 
requests will be sent out via the Parent Hub app—please keep an eye 
out for notifications so you know if your child’s class has a workshop 
coming up. We really appreciate your support with this. 

Attendance Policy 2020 
This week the Governing Body agreed the new attendance policy. 
This policy is in line with DfE and Camden guidance. There is an ad-
dendum relating to the changes in place during the Covid-19 Pan-
demic. The policy was sent out to all families via the Parent Hub app. 
It is also on our website. Please take some time to read this.  

https://www.fleet.camden.sch.uk/virtual-office/policies-and-procedures 

Do you shop online? Easy Fundraising! 
School’s budget is as tight as ever and with lots of extra costs due to the 
Covid restrictions and lack of fundraising opportunities we really need 
your help. Online shopping is something we nearly all do and there is a 
way to help raise money for the school without costing you a penny. By 
installing the ‘Easy Fundraising’ App on your phone/table or in your 
internet browser on your computer every time you shop online you 
could be helping by the company you are buying from making a dona-
tion to the school. 1000s of popular retailers are signed up to the 
scheme. Over the last few years we have had a small number of parents 
signed up and they have helped to raise over £1500 for the school. If 
you are not already using it, please follow the link below and join them.  
1. Go to http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/fleetps   
2. Sign up for free (or download the App if you shop on mobile)  
3. Then shop online as normal!  

Agincourt Road Entrance 
We currently are having to use Agincourt Road as an entrance. 
Please take care when walking along this pavement. The section 
from the traffic lights on the corner to the school car park is very 
narrow. Cars are often very fast on this road and going into the road 
can put you and your children in danger. Children are often speed-
ing off ahead on their scooters or running which can lead to others 
having to go onto the road to avoid them. Please ensure you keep 
your children under close supervision when on this stretch of pave-
ment. We have contacted Camden and requested that this bit of 
pavement be considered for temporary widening as part of the ad-
justments being made across the borough to aid social distancing. If 
this has affected you it might be helpful if you contact them too. 
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This poster, an information leaflet and the consent form for the 
Flu Vaccine have been sent to all families from Year1-Year 6 this 
week. Please check Parent Hub and read the info carefully. You 
will need to complete the consent form so your child can take 
advantage of this scheme. If you need a hard copy of the con-
sent form to sign then please contact Lisa in the office. These 
must be returned to the school signed by Monday the 18th Oc-
tober for your child to benefit from the scheme.  
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What to do if my child or someone in my 
house is ill? 
We are entering into Autumn, and with the children coming back 
to school and into contact with the other children in their class 
they are more likely to pick up illnesses than over the summer 
break.  
In this time of Covid-19 it is important that everyone knows what 
to do should your child, or anyone in your house become ill.  

In the case of a cold, sniffle, sore tummy etc. or other symptom that is NOT one of the 3 symptoms associated with Covid-19 they would only 
need to stay off school for the period their illness means they are too unwell to be here. Any siblings, if not ill too, are able to come to school as 
normal.  
The indicator symptoms of Covid-19 are:  

 a high temperature – this means you feel hot to touch on your chest or back. A temperature above 37.8C is normally considered to be high. 

 a new, continuous cough – this means coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 hours (if you usually have 
a cough, it may be worse than usual) 

 a loss or change to your sense of smell or taste – this means you've noticed you cannot smell or taste anything, or things smell or taste 
different to normal 

 
If your child, or any member of the family exhibits ANY of those 3 symptoms then you must go online and arrange a test for them. That child or 
person should self isolate for 10 days and their siblings and other members of the household for 14 days, until there is EITHER: 

A negative test result  OR  A doctor’s note explaining that the symptom is not COVID-19 (e.g. the cough is not a “new” cough – i.e. is 
typical of the child’s pre-existing health condition) 

 
If you have only been told by 111 that they do not need to get tested but the individual with symptoms still has one of the three COVID symp-
toms, then the we will request a GP note to confirm this information before we will consider the child returning. This is in line with the advice 

we have received from the local authority.  
 
It is really important that anyone with 
symptoms is tested within 5 days.  If the 
person is not tested within 5 days of symp-
toms first exhibiting then the whole house-
hold is required to self-isolate for 14 days. 
That is a lot of school for the children to 
miss and having a test can really minimise 
that. We know it is proving very difficult 
and frustrating at the moment to arrange 
tests but please keep trying if you are in 
the position that someone in the house 
has symptoms. In the majority of cases the 
test will be negative (very few children 
across the country are testing positive and 
unlike the flu, young children have been 
shown not to be spreaders). As soon as a 
negative test comes back children will be 
able to return rather than have to miss 2 
weeks of school. 
 
If the test is positive you must let us know 
straight away so we can discuss with public 
health and determine if we need to isolate 
the class the child is in and move to online 
learning for 14 days.  
 
In the case of a positive test in your fami-
lies all children in the family home—
whether they have symptoms or not would 
stay off school.  
 
If you are unsure you can phone the office 
for advice or call 111. To arrange a Covid-
19 test go to: www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus
-test 

http://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test
http://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test
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Is your child due to start secondary school in September 2021? Find out more about what Camden schools can offer your child at open events 
taking place this term. 
Camden secondary schools, which are all rated either 'good' or 'outstanding' by Ofsted, will each hold their own open days and evenings - though 
several of these will now be held 'virtually' online. Please check each school's website or call their office to check if the event is still on and how it 
is being held - face to face or 'virtually' online. The next page is a poster with upcoming dates (several of these events on the poster will now take 
place virtually or they have moved dates / times, as set out below. Some schools are holding additional events too). 
 

Camden School for Girls will be replacing their open days and open evening this year with a virtual open event, which will be available on the 
school's website from Wednesday 16 September. The aim is to give parents, carers and children as full an impression of the school as they would 
receive from visiting the school in person, including a 'virtual tour' of the school. 
For details of Acland Burghley School's open events, please visit the school's website. 
 

Parliament Hill School will run a virtual Open Evening on 24 September. The open mornings which were planned and are mentioned on the above 
poster will now take place at the end of the school day instead on 29 and 30 September and 1 October. The school will run an additional Open 
Day on Saturday 3 October. Booking information has now been published on the school's website. 
 

La Sainte Union Catholic Secondary School's open mornings will be as advertised in our poster and secondary admissions guide but will now be 
held virtually online. The school's open evening on Thursday, 24 September, from 4 to 7pm, will go ahead as advertised but is by ticketed entry 
only - find out more and book your place via the school's website here (note: this open evening is now fully booked so if you were hoping to visit 
please book onto one of the school's virtual open mornings instead). 
 

William Ellis School is also looking forward to welcoming prospective parents of Year 7 pupils to their open evening on Thursday, 24 September, 
from 4.30pm to 8pm. Visit the school's website to book your place. 
 

Maria Fidelis Catholic School is hosting an open event on Saturday, 10 October. Find out more and book your place. 
 

Regent High School will be running an Open Week from Monday 12 October to Friday 16 October, with daily tours from 9am to 
10.20am. Bookings have now opened on Eventbrite, with a maximum of 30 places available per morning. 
 

Meet the Parents also holds informal forums for primary parents at local schools across the borough, some of which will also be held 'virtually' 
online and some face to face. See below for details of the Virtual event for Fleet Parents. 
  

You can also find out more about Camden 
secondary schools and how to apply by read-
ing our new secondary admissions guide. 
 

Applications are now open and the deadline 
to apply is 31 October 2020. 

Coronavirus (Covid-19) update: Many schools that test for a child’s ability or aptitude have postponed admission tests until later in the autumn 
term. This is in response to a range of Covid-19 related issues. Despite these changes, you should still register your child for tests by published 
deadlines. You should also submit your online application by the national closing date, 31st October 2020. If you receive the results of the test after 
the 31st October 2020, you may make changes to your application preferences. This is such as to add or remove a selective school. Please ensure 
that you email admissions@camden.gov.uk with any changes by 10th December 2020. Changes to preference after this date will only be considered 
after places are offered on 1st March 2021. If you live outside Camden, contact your local authority for their policy on making changes to a school 
admission application. 

Moving on to secondary school: The high quality teaching and supportive environment at Camden's secondary schools aims to help every stu-
dent reach their potential. That's whether your aim is a place at a top university, an excellent apprenticeship or landing a great job. All Camden 
secondary schools are currently rated either 'good' or 'outstanding' by Ofsted. Read our latest guide to secondary schools in Camden: 
 
Secondary schools in Camden guide – applying for a Year 7 place for September 2021 (a copy of this was sent home with every y6 child, if you did 
not get it please call the office to let us know) 
 
Your child will be due to start secondary school in September 2021 if they were born between 1 September 2009 and 31 August 2010. Applications 
for Year 7 places are open from 1 September until the deadline of 31 October 2020. Apply online for a Year 7 place for September 2021 

Camden council have a film just out on what makes 
the secondary schools in our area stand out. You can 
watch it here: Secondary Transfer: 

 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=db-zIk4__Kk 
 
Also, a reminder that the deadline for secondary school transfer 
applications is October 31st and you can see what open days are 
still happening here: https://news.camden.gov.uk/moving-on-to-
secondary-school-in-camden-2021/ 
  

https://news.camden.gov.uk/download/923060/secondaryschoolopenevents2020-poster.pdf
https://www.camdengirls.camden.sch.uk/page/?title=Admissions&pid=203
https://www.camdengirls.camden.sch.uk/page/?title=Admissions&pid=203
https://www.aclandburghley.camden.sch.uk/Open-Week-2020/
https://www.parliamenthill.camden.sch.uk/
https://www.parliamenthill.camden.sch.uk/Information/Open-Events/
https://www.lasainteunion.org.uk/Admissions/Admissions-Appeals/
https://www.lasainteunion.org.uk/Admissions/Admissions-Appeals/
https://www.williamellis.camden.sch.uk/
https://www.williamellis.camden.sch.uk/news/?pid=3&nid=1&storyid=188
https://www.mariafidelis.camden.sch.uk/
https://www.mariafidelis.camden.sch.uk/page/?pid=99
http://www.regenthighschool.org.uk/
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/year-6-open-mornings-2020-tickets-122023275903
https://meettheparents.info/
https://meettheparents.info/latest-events/
https://www.camden.gov.uk/secondary-school-admissions?inheritRedirect=true
https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/
mailto:admissions@camden.gov.uk
https://www.camden.gov.uk/documents/20142/1915641/Secondary+schools+in+Camden+guide+%E2%80%93+applying+for+a+Yr+7+place+for+2021.pdf/ab867e18-962a-ff99-bd55-19e8a1219e0e?t=1600881372713
https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/eAdmissions/app
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=db-zIk4__Kk
https://news.camden.gov.uk/moving-on-to-secondary-school-in-camden-2021/
https://news.camden.gov.uk/moving-on-to-secondary-school-in-camden-2021/
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Several of the events on this poster will now take place virtually or they have moved dates / times. Some 
schools are holding additional events too—contact the schools directly to check and for more info 
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Monday 5th – Friday 16th October, 2020 
 

We are calling all of our families to rise to 

the Active Travel Challenge! 

 

Our school has been entered into Cam-

den’s Active Travel Challenge.  Children 

are being asked to walk, scoot or cycle to 

and from school as much as possible for 2 

weeks beginning Monday, the 5th of Oc-

tober until Friday, the 16th of October, to 

help win our school some amazing prizes!   

    

 

1st prize:  

Active Travel Trophy to be displayed 

in school for the year and a 

‘Scoot Fit Experience’ Session for 

all pupils 

 https://www.scootfit.co.uk/

scooter-experience-day 

 

2nd prize:  
Schools to receive a fit kit bag includ-

ing equipment and instructions 

for over 30 different activities   

All children will get lots of fun prizes 
throughout the competition such as: 
Reward badges and stickers. 
 
For those pupils not able to travel in an 
active way for the whole journey for 
whatever reason.  The following will also 
count towards our schools active travel 
total: 
 

 Parents park 10 mins away from 

school and walk the remainder to 

school. 

 Parents and children get off of the 

bus 2 stops early and walk the 

remainder to school 

 Parents and children do some form of exercise for 20 minutes a day (Walk for 10 

minutes twice a day, go for a bike ride, play a game of tag in the park, etc) 

 
We are very excited about this campaign for many reasons especially in our current Covid-19 
world, the importance of social distancing and avoiding public transport, where possible.  
We see this as something we can all do to keep all our students safe and healthy, all the 
while having great fun!   
 
We will be encouraging the staff to do this too!  
 
Thank you and we hope to see lots of you walking, biking or scooting 5th-16th of 
October!  

https://www.scootfit.co.uk/scooter-experience-day
https://www.scootfit.co.uk/scooter-experience-day
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Year 5 have been incredibly busy this week making the most of what they can do both in school, in the 
playground and wider afield up on the Heath. They have been investigating rocket launching in the play-
ground, up on the Heath for two workshops—orienteering and map reading. On top of all this they have 
also found time to travel back in time to 1969 to interview the Apollo 13 crew about the moon landing! 
They came up with really interesting questions and during hot-seating gave very insightful answers.  

Brass Practice 
Year 5 have made a fabulous start to 
their brass lessons with Rod. Please 
encourage them to practice at home. 
Rod has developed an online practice 
page to help the children.  
https://www.rod-n-tom.com/fleet 

 

https://www.rod-n-tom.com/fleet
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Year 1 have been ever so busy over the last week. They had their Arsenal Football 
session, an art workshop with the wonderful Georgie from the October Gallery as well 
as all  the usual maths, literacy and topic learning they do. They even had the chance 
use the VR headsets to explore the stars! 

Our first forest school session took place this week in the front area of the school. Beth is looking forward to a term full of forest 
school learning with the children.  
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Year 3 really enjoyed 
their workshop with 
the CLC. They animat-
ed their own versions 
of the ‘The Little Mer-
maid’ fairy tale. They 
also had a lot of fun in 
maths, starting the 
week with the ‘Don’t 
Roll A Six’ game. They 
are all working very 
hard and Ms. Costelloe 
is very proud of them 
all. A great start to life 
in the Juniors 

 As part of their ‘Paradise and the Jungle’ Topic, Y6 had a workshop based on the Maya and the Aztecs with Georgie from the October Gallery. First 
they looked at the Art of Aubrey Williams and created their own abstract group art work, using wax crayons, pencils and water colours. They lis-
tened to traditional music from South America and closed their eyes to feel inspired. They drew and painted hieroglyphs which were used by the 
Maya and Aztecs as one of the very first writing systems. Then they looked at the artist Jordan Ann Craig, who is from an indigenous American 

tribe. They considered how 
she uses her tribal heritage 
as inspiration for her abstract 
art works.  They used cotton 
buds to create their own art 
inspired by one of her key 
pieces. Finally they combined 
all the parts of their art to 
create one composition. 



 
  

 

It’s been all about Roman history this week in Year 4. They’ve been us-
ing the ‘Comic Life’ app to create information posters. They also took 
part in an online workshop with the British Museum where they learnt 
all about the Frome Hoard while in literacy they have been using drama 
and freeze framing to support their writing about Boudicca. They have 
been busy! 

Another 
busy week in 
Nursery as 
the children 
build up 
their      
stamina 
towards full 
days. 

 

Year 2 have been showing their creative side this week with some Magic 
Paintbrush Stories on the ‘”Create a Story’ app. Well done Year 2.  

Brass Practice 
Year 4 have made a fabulous 
start to their brass lessons 
with Rod. Please encourage 
them to practice at home. Rod 
has developed an online prac-
tice page to help the children.  
https://www.rod-n-tom.com/

fleet 
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